QP CASTLEHAUVEN

heart of your community

May 11, 2020

Planning Dept, London Borough of Camden
2nd Floor, 5 Pancras Square

Town Hall, Judd Street

London WC1H 9

Laura.hazelton@camden.gov.uk

Dear Panel Members,

RE: Objection to proposal: Application 2020/1637/P

I am writing on behalf of Castlehaven Community Association with regards to
the application from LabTech for retrospective planning permission for 34
loudspeakers.

Apparently, these were put up in the process of doing other work by LabTech.
Frankly it was a disruptive and inconsiderate move on LabTech’s part in not
discussing this with local groups, especially the Hawley Wharf Liaison Group
and residents, and perhaps Camden Council itself?

LabTech claim that they have installed these as they would like ambient music
to be broadcast around the area. But even the sweetest music played from 10am
to 9pm can be a terrible irritant to those that have to live with it for those 11
hours. This would include their own residents, anyone on the towpath, anyone
working or studying nearby, CCA itself and Hawley Wharf Primary School.

We think this application should be denied.

Yours sincerely,
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